Garside, James

From: DC Technical Support Hub
Sent: 27 September 2018 09:04

To: Garside, James

Subject: FW: Marble Hill House and Park. Planning application 18/2977/FUL. Your ref

DC/JAG KT

Official

Rebecca Shilstone Senior Technical Support Officer Development Management London Borough of Richmond upon Thames

l el: 020 8891 1411

www.richmond.gov.uk / www.wandsworth.gov.uk

The views expressed in this email are informal only and do not prejudice any decision the Council may make on any future application which may be submitted in respect of the above property.

From: Environmental Protection **Sent:** 26 September 2018 16:53

To:

Cc: DC Technical Support Hub <DCTechnicalSupportHub@richmondandwandsworth.gov.uk> **Subject:** FW: Marble Hill House and Park. Planning application 18/2977/FUL. Your ref DC/JAG KT

Dear Chris Sumner,

Thank you for your email which I have forwarded to our Technical Support Team who will respond within 7 Working Days.

We are conducting a Customer Experience Survey to gather customer feed-back to help improve our services. The survey only takes 5 minutes and can be completed by using the link below and selecting Customer Services.

www.richmond.gov.uk/customer feedback

If you require any further assistance please do not hesitate to contact us.

Kind regards,

Ketan Tosar Corporate Customer Services London Borough of Richmond upon Thames

Tel: 020 8891 1411

For information about all the services provided by the London Borough of Richmond upon Thames please visit: http://www.richmond.gov.uk

You can also follow us on Twitter for up to date information and news: Twitter @LBRuT Help

From: Chris

Sent: 26 September 2018 16:35

To: Environmental Protection; CHRISTOPHER SUMNER

Subject: Marble Hill House and Park. Planning application 18/2977/FUL. Your ref DC/JAG KT

Dear Sir

I am writing to confirm my support for the planning application No. 18/2977/ FUL submitted by English Heritage in respect of proposals to carry out works to Marble Hill House and Park. I write as a Richmond resident and rate payer and as a founder member and former chairman of the London Parks & Gardens Trust. I am a retired architect and an architectural and garden historian and have known Marble Hill all my life.

The introduction to the account of Richmond upon Thames in the Buildings of England volume London 2: South (B Cherry and N Pevsner 1983) states, significantly, "No other London borough except Westminster has a greater wealth of major palaces and mansions than Richmond upon Thames... the picturesque Thames scenery invited not only C18 aristocrats, but businessmen, literati, and artists, to build their villas along its banks". Marble Hill House (pp. 540,1) is described as, "An exquisite Palladian villa built for Henrietta Howard, the mistress of George II, later Countess of Suffolk, impeccably restored to its C18 state by the GLC in 1965-6. Begun in 1724, completed c. 1729... The grounds, now a public park, were laid out by Charles Bridgeman from 1724. Pope was also involved, as his correspondence shows. C18 views show an open lawn to the river, flanked by chestnut groves".

The documentary and archaeological research carried out by English Heritage and submitted in support of their planning application supports and amplifies that brief description, and English Heritage have been conscientious in presenting their proposals and consulting locally and in responding to representations. It is extremely regrettable that a small and unrepresentative minority of local malcontents have not displayed a commensurate balance and consideration and have, at worst, remained shrill and wrong-headed in opposing a scheme that promises to rejuvenate and bring a new audience to a site that has suffered from underinvestment for decades. The scheme now under consideration will provide, for the first time in many years, an appropriate setting for one of the finest and earliest of the second generation of Palladian villas in this country, and I urge your Council to grant consent for the scheme.

Yours faithfully

Chris Sumner, Dip. Arch., AA Grad. Dipl. Cons (Gardens)

3 Sandstone Kent Road Richmond TW9 3JJ

Sent from TypeApp

Garside, James

From: DC Technical Support Hub
Sent: 27 September 2018 09:04

To: Garside, James

Subject: FW: Marble Hill House and Park. Planning application 18/2977/FUL. Your ref

DC/JAG KT

Official

Rebecca Shilstone Senior Technical Support Officer Development Management London Borough of Richmond upon Thames

l el: 020 8891 1411

www.richmond.gov.uk / www.wandsworth.gov.uk

The views expressed in this email are informal only and do not prejudice any decision the Council may make on any future application which may be submitted in respect of the above property.

From: Environmental Protection **Sent:** 26 September 2018 16:53

To:

Cc: DC Technical Support Hub <DCTechnicalSupportHub@richmondandwandsworth.gov.uk> **Subject:** FW: Marble Hill House and Park. Planning application 18/2977/FUL. Your ref DC/JAG KT

Dear Chris Sumner,

Thank you for your email which I have forwarded to our Technical Support Team who will respond within 7 Working Days.

We are conducting a Customer Experience Survey to gather customer feed-back to help improve our services. The survey only takes 5 minutes and can be completed by using the link below and selecting Customer Services.

www.richmond.gov.uk/customer feedback

If you require any further assistance please do not hesitate to contact us.

Kind regards,

Ketan Tosar Corporate Customer Services London Borough of Richmond upon Thames

Tel: 020 8891 1411

For information about all the services provided by the London Borough of Richmond upon Thames please visit: http://www.richmond.gov.uk

You can also follow us on Twitter for up to date information and news: Twitter @LBRuT Help

From: Chris

Sent: 26 September 2018 16:35

To: Environmental Protection; CHRISTOPHER SUMNER

Subject: Marble Hill House and Park. Planning application 18/2977/FUL. Your ref DC/JAG KT

Dear Sir

I am writing to confirm my support for the planning application No. 18/2977/ FUL submitted by English Heritage in respect of proposals to carry out works to Marble Hill House and Park. I write as a Richmond resident and rate payer and as a founder member and former chairman of the London Parks & Gardens Trust. I am a retired architect and an architectural and garden historian and have known Marble Hill all my life.

The introduction to the account of Richmond upon Thames in the Buildings of England volume London 2: South (B Cherry and N Pevsner 1983) states, significantly, "No other London borough except Westminster has a greater wealth of major palaces and mansions than Richmond upon Thames... the picturesque Thames scenery invited not only C18 aristocrats, but businessmen, literati, and artists, to build their villas along its banks". Marble Hill House (pp. 540,1) is described as, "An exquisite Palladian villa built for Henrietta Howard, the mistress of George II, later Countess of Suffolk, impeccably restored to its C18 state by the GLC in 1965-6. Begun in 1724, completed c. 1729... The grounds, now a public park, were laid out by Charles Bridgeman from 1724. Pope was also involved, as his correspondence shows. C18 views show an open lawn to the river, flanked by chestnut groves".

The documentary and archaeological research carried out by English Heritage and submitted in support of their planning application supports and amplifies that brief description, and English Heritage have been conscientious in presenting their proposals and consulting locally and in responding to representations. It is extremely regrettable that a small and unrepresentative minority of local malcontents have not displayed a commensurate balance and consideration and have, at worst, remained shrill and wrong-headed in opposing a scheme that promises to rejuvenate and bring a new audience to a site that has suffered from underinvestment for decades. The scheme now under consideration will provide, for the first time in many years, an appropriate setting for one of the finest and earliest of the second generation of Palladian villas in this country, and I urge your Council to grant consent for the scheme.

Yours faithfully

Chris Sumner, Dip. Arch., AA Grad. Dipl. Cons (Gardens)

3 Sandstone Kent Road Richmond TW9 3JJ

Sent from TypeApp